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Monday 18 May 2015, 10.00am -11.45, Place to Eat, John Lewis, Kingston

NOTES (actions in red)
1. Welcome. Present were Marilyn Mason (TTK, chairing and note-taking), Hilary Gander (TTK, RBK Cllr, KCC), Clive Messenger (SWLEN, Smart Communities), John Legate (Local beekeepers, KCC, CPRE), and for part of the meeting Russell Styles (Associate Director of Public Health, RBK.  
Apologies had been received from Jo Butcher (also standing down from KEF), Martin Birley (work commitments would make future participation difficult), Chris Cockel (SWLEN)
2. Notes and actions from previous meeting: JB would finish off draft leaflet, ideally a one-page pdf for ad hoc printing (no budget for a print run). 




3. Updates and further actions: 

· Public Health (10.30am) - Russell Styles came to discuss the links between public health and environmental issues and how we can support each other. He reminded us of the concerns we share: the importance of green spaces [for an example see http://www.forestry.gov.uk/fr/INFD-8JCEJH on the health benefits of street trees], active travel, food growing, warm, energy-efficient homes, emergency/flood planning, the need for urban development to take public health into account...He referred to Kingston's annual public health reports which spell out some of these mutual concerns. Reports from 2013 and 2014 (on mental health) were available at  http://www.kingston.gov.uk/downloads/download/306/annual_public_health_reports. Earlier ones, including the useful 2009-10 one on Health and Sustainability could be requested by email: phps@kingston.gov.uk. The next one would be on Public Health and Food. There were also useful data at http://www.kingston.gov.uk/info/200249/kingston_data_observatory.
Actions: mutual support and information-sharing on: planning consultations; future updates to Kingston's Core Strategy to take health impacts of new developments into account; active travel/cycling developments, green spaces... 
· Energy - CM was seeking funding to continue Smart Communities energy audits and advice (a case for seeking to be commissioned?).
· Biodiversity, green spaces, trees etc. Kingston Biodiversity Network continued excellent work on this. Deadline for comments on Kingston's Green Spaces Strategy was 19 May - MM would send KEF members a reminder to see http://consult.kingston.gov.uk/portal/ew/gs/green_spaces_strategy_final_consultation in case they wanted to respond.
· Active travel and transport incl cycling: MM had responded for KEF to Phase I mini-Holland consultation, and plans had subsequently been revised. Coming up was the New Malden - Raynes Park link where there were tensions between the need for good cycling link and biodiversity along the route - eco surveys were being undertaken.  HG would keep us updated on this and future plans, e g for the board-walk along the riverside (a much needed N-S route, though possibly not the best solution?) MM would respond re Raynes Park route on behalf of KEF, supporting the link and stressing need for sensitivity and minimal disruption to greenery and wildlife. 
· Waste and recycling: MM had circulated notes previously about her meeting with members of the Council waste team which had been positive and useful, and could be built on, e g by assisting with communications and implementing proposal for a joint WRAP event on reducing waste food. There were improvements (e g, collecting batteries and small electricals)  in Council recycling scheme, and changes that needed clear explanation to residents. TTK had booked a community space at Kingston Food Festival on Aug 9 - MM planned a session on reducing food waste and would contact RBK/WRAP for assistance with resources. 
· Development in Kingston: MM would continue to question need for growth and stress the importance of preserving green spaces, trees etc when development was inevitable.
4. RBK meetings coming up: 

· Kingston Strategic Partnership meetings: June 4, Nov 11 (KSP conference), Feb 4 2016 (MM would go if possible).
· Place and Communities: May 18 (HG would go and report back, MM would get herself back onto the list for future meetings), 8 Sept, 9 Dec. 

If/when MM could not attend KSP or P&C meetings, she would pass on invitations and agendas to others in KEF.

· VCSS and Health subgroup meetings: we had recently lost members with specialist interests in these, and our capacity was too limited to attend every meeting.  MM was on VCSS and Health email lists and would circulate dates and agendas, seeking volunteers from KEF to attend when there were items of interest either to KEF or to individual members (e g any group interested in being commissioned to undertake work for RBK should try to get to VCSS meetings and read newsletters etc from KVA). 


5. Planning future KEF meetings, membership: there were now several gaps in our membership - Kingston Uni, Quakers, Save the World Club/Young Place Shapers... 
MM would try to find new members to represent missing groups - suggestions welcome (All). 
MM would invite Victoria Hands (or a deputy from KU Sustainability Hub) to come to next KEF meeting to explore shared concerns and how we could work together.
 







6. Date & time of next KEF meeting: Monday 24 August. 10.00 - 12.00 in John Lewis Place to Eat (in time for next Place and Communities meeting on 8/9). [Suggestions for the agenda welcome - All]
